

Willow Green Academy

Hampden Close, Ferrybridge, Knottingley, WF11 8PT T: 01977 722487

> www.willowgreen.org.uk info@willowgreen.org.uk Head of Academy: Chris Parkinson

> > ...Changing lives

Friday 24 November 2023

Year 6 Morning Routines and Expectations

Dear Parents / Carers,

I am writing to you to confirm and clarify some of the routines and expectations for our Year 6 pupils.

Morning routines

We have noticed that some of our Year 6 pupils are arriving on the school site very early in the mornings at which time the areas around the school site are not routinely supervised.

If we could ask that children arrive no earlier than 8.35am ready for the 8.45am start of the school day.

Mobile Phones

We have spoken to the Year 6 pupils today to explain that their mobile phones should remain in their bags once they arrive on the school site in the mornings. In the case of any emergencies after they arrive on site they can report to a member of staff via the school office.

Social media

At Willow Green we talk extensively with our pupils around E-safety and the safe use of social media. As you know this is also supported with information on our website, newsletter and in the school office with information for parents.

With our Year 6's now becoming more independent with the use of their own technology, we ask that you remain vigilant around your child's use of social media and reinforce the positive messages around safe use of any platforms they use.

I have attached a direct link to some information for parents to support this.





As always, thank you for your continued support.

Mr Parkinson Head of Academy

Willow Green Academy